GENERAL MEETING
2/15/24

Mike Huber called the meeting to order at 7:50

ANNOUNCEMENTS
SERA Prefix Filter is the raffle prize.

Mike shared that we’ve been trying to get our IRS 501c3 status sorted, and that it was finally approved, and we’re a 501c3 charitable organization where certain donations are tax-exempt, but reporting requirements for auction sellers are necessary on the sellers’ end.

Mike asked if anyone worked for the postal service, only crickets responded.

We have two new Membership Chairs – Jamie Steele, Christine Richardsen 

TREASURER
Ian shared our balance for the various accounts and funds. Financial activity for January was announced as well. Robby made motion to approve. John Van Ash 2nd. Motion passed.

SECRETARY
Minutes were read. Mike Huber made motion to approve, Lora 2nd passed

DARTER
Micah announced it’s 2 weeks until Darter articles are due, and to reach out by then if there are members interested in submitting articles.

BOWL SHOW
Lora announced that everything is ready to go. There was again a fierce competition with 1 bowl show entrant, a newcomer named Lora Watson. She won. By a Landslide. Lora also shared that hobby weekend programming is all set as well. What we do need are volunteers.

HAP/BAP
Mike Hellweg shared the various BAP/HAP items submitted by members.

Mike Hellweg has asked Andrej Spec to assist with HAP submissions and administration of the program.

With Mike Hellweg taking over the administration of BAP, Mike Hellweg asked members to provide feedback and suggestions on how to improve the program.

Mike Hellweg additionally shared concerns that were discussed at the recent council meeting regarding 20pt Fish scoring and the correlation with the fish being expensive vs. inexpensive. Mike explained that fish price and rarity do not always equate to point value.

Mike Hellweg lastly shared the various turn in fish for BAP donations. Mike then shared HAP submission items. It was very likely that Andrej Spec turned in a plant that sounded like a Fancy Charcuterie Cheese from the Swiss Alps.

Motion to close was made and 2nd by members at or around 10pm.




